City of Cambridge

Special Meeting

August 27, 2018
7:00 p.m.

A special meeting of the Cambridge City Council was held on August 27, 2018 at Cambridge City Hall. The purpose of this special meeting was to approve the designation of Matthew Faulks as Acting City Attorney & nomination within 4 months and to hold a workshop on amending Title 4 Chapter 5 Burning, Title 7, Chapter 1 Streets, Sidewalks, & Public Ways, and Title 5, Chapter 4 Animals of the Cambridge city code.
Present were Mayor Jack Toothman, Council President Mark Loveland, Jeff Chance, Gary Franklin, and Verl Cate.  Also present was City Clerk/Treasurer Sandra McKee, Ernie Houghton Public Works Superintendent, Richard Trost, Thel Pearson, Lyle Sall, Lynda Yoder, Nina Hawkins, Nan Rhodes, Matthew Faulk, and Laurene Houghton.
Welcome and Pledge of Allegiance - Mayor Toothman called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and Jeff Chance led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Designate Matthew Faulks as Acting City Attorney & Nomination Within 4 Months – City Attorney Bert Osborn informed the city he can no longer function as city attorney due to a life ending illness.  Mayor Jack Toothman designated Matthew Faulks as Acting City Attorney and said he would have a nomination within 4 months for the council to approve for appointment.  Jeff Chance made a motion to designate Matthew Faulks as Acting City Attorney with a nomination within 4 months.  Gary Franklin seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 
Workshop on amending Cambridge city code:

1.  Title 4 Chapter 5 Burning – The city has not received the burning ordinance back from review by the city attorney yet.  Jeff Chance made a motion seconded by Verl Cate to table the item.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.
2.  Title 7, Chapter 1 Streets, Sidewalks, and Public Ways – This item had been tabled earlier in the year and has been brought back for review.  Sterling Codifiers is still holding and putting in pending ordinances the ordinance passed previously for this chapter.  They are waiting to know if it can be codified.  Discussion was held and then Jeff Chance made a motion to put this item on the agenda for the next council meeting for consideration and to continue to hold off on codifying the previously approved ordinance.  Mark Loveland seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  
3.  Title 5, Chapter 4 Animals – The council discussed changes to the animal ordinance.  Acting City Attorney Matthew Faulk gave suggestions to the council on how they may be able to apply their thoughts into ordinance form.  Mr. Faulk will take the new draft ordinance and review and rework it.
Adjourn – Verl Cate made a motion to adjourn.  Jeff Chance seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 8:59 p.m. 

____________________________________       ________________________________

Sandra McKee, City Clerk


       Jack Toothman, Mayor
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